
Special to the Times-Free Press

Governor Maura 
Healey, Lieutenant Gov-
ernor Kim Driscoll and 
MBTA General Manager 
Phillip Eng joined MBTA 
workers and riders at 
North Station in celebrat-
ing the completion of the 
T’s Track Improvement 
Program and the removal 
of slow zones for the  first 
time in 20 years. Since 
2023, the MBTA removed 
more than 220 speed re-
strictions and replaced 
250,000 feet of rail across 
the system, saving riders 
2.4 million minutes every 
weekday and generating 
nearly $1 million in eco-

nomic benefit every day. 
“This is an awesome 

milestone. We knew when 
we first took office that it 
was essential that we im-
prove safety and reliability 
on the T. So, we got Gen-
eral Manager Eng and his 
team into place, and they 
developed and executed 
on their strategy with our 
strong support. And as a 
result, riders are getting 
more time back in their 
days and our entire econ-
omy is seeing the bene-
fits,” said Governor Maura 
Healey. “I want to extend 
my deep gratitude to the 
T workers who made all 
of this work possible, 
as well as to the T riders 
who endured years of un-
reliable service and shut-
downs. We thank you for 
your patience during this 
time and for your contin-
ued commitment to public 

transportation in Massa-
chusetts. We know there 
is still work to be done. 
We’re going to continue 
to invest in the T, and Phil 
and the team are going to 
continue working every 
day to deliver the world-
class service that Massa-
chusetts  deserves.” 

“Each of these 2.4 mil-
lion minutes saved is time 
back to the people of Mas-
sachusetts to spend more 
time with their families, 
pick the kids up from 
school, make a doctors’ 
appointment that they’ve 
been putting off for too 
long, or make a stop in 
a local small business,” 
said Lieutenant Gover-
nor Kim Driscoll. “We’re 
so proud of the work that 
Phil and his team have 
accomplished with the 
support of T riders, and 
we’re committed to ensur-

ing they continue to have 
the resources they need to 
deliver even more of this 
progress.” 

“The completion of the 
Track Improvement Pro-
gram is an outstanding 
accomplishment toward 
furthering the Healey-
Driscoll Administration’s 
commitment to provid-
ing safe, reliable, eq-
uitable, and accessible 
public transportation for 
all riders,” said Transpor-
tation Secretary Monica 
Tibbits-Nutt. “General 
Manager Eng, our project 
delivery teams, and the 
crews on the front lines all 
deserve tremendous credit 
for their part in this mo-
mentous work. We have 
appreciated the strategic 
management by MBTA 
officials for these projects 
and have been grateful to 
riders for their patience 
while this critical work 
was underway.”  

“This has been a true 
team effort, and I want 
to thank everyone—from 
planning and construction 
to those maintaining our 
system and communicat-
ing with the public. All 
MBTA employees played 
a vital role in moving us 
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TRASH 
DELAY

Due to the New Years Day 
Holiday

Wednesday January 1st.
Monday 12/30, Tuesday 

12/31, NO DELAY
Wednesday 1/1 will be 

picked up on Thursday 1/2
Thursday 1/2 will be 

picked up on Friday 1/3
Friday 1/3 will be picked 

up on Saturday 1/4
Capitol Waste Services, Inc.

Office of Housing celebrates 
GrowBoston accomplishments

Wu announces 
White Stadium 
lease agreement

Special to the Times-Free Press

Mayor Michelle Wu an-
nounced the City of Bos-
ton has executed a Lease 
Agreement and BPS Sta-
dium Usage Agreement 
with Boston Unity Soccer 
Partners, paving the way 
for the largest investment 
into BPS Athletics and 
White Stadium since it 
opened in 1949. This ren-
ovation and ongoing lease 
arrangement will trans-
form the facilities and 
opportunities for Boston 
Public School students, 
Franklin Park lovers, and 
all community members. 
The new White Stadium 
complex will anchor youth 
sports in Boston with 
state-of-the-art facilities 
for multiple sports, as well 
as modern locker rooms, 
sports medicine, strength 
and conditioning for all 
students, and a much-de-
sired community event 
space. The project will 
also host robust commu-
nity programming; help 
implement needed park 
upgrades outlined in the 

Franklin Park Action Plan; 
and create a home for Bos-
ton’s National Women’s 
Soccer League (NWSL) 
team. The City and Boston 
Public Schools will retain 
ownership of the stadium 
and will have priority in 
stadium scheduling. 

First opened in 1949, 
White Stadium has been 
deteriorating for decades, 
particularly since a fire 
in the 1990s rendered a 
large section of the facili-
ty unusable, and multiple 
efforts to kickstart renova-
tions over several decades 
have fallen through. The 
City’s carefully negotiated 
plan, shaped and propelled 
forward by extensive com-
munity input, represents 
the first concrete steps to 
fix White Stadium in more 
than 60 years. When com-
pleted, White Stadium 
will be one of three carbon 
neutral stadiums in the 
country. Construction is 
expected to begin in Jan-
uary.

“Delivering excellent 

Special to the Times-Free Press ￼

The Mayor’s Office 
of Housing announced 
the highlights and ac-
complishments of Grow-
Boston: Office of Urban 
Agriculture over the last 
year. Through innovative 
programs and targeted in-
vestments, GrowBoston 
continues to expand ur-
ban agriculture, improve 
food security, and enhance 
community green spaces 
across the city.

“I’m so proud of what 
our team has accom-
plished this year,” said 
Shani Fletcher, Director 
of GrowBoston. “By ex-

panding opportunities for 
local growers and bee-
keepers and supporting 
communities to estab-
lish new food production 
spaces, we’re building on 
decades of work to make 
food production more ac-
cessible and sustainable. 
These achievements are 
a testament to our team’s 
dedication to creating a 
greener, healthier Boston 
for all.”

Throughout 2024, the 
GrowBoston Grassroots 
Open Space Development 
Program awarded seven 
grants totaling $950,000. 

Healey, Driscoll, GM Eng celebrate removal of 
slow zones on ‘T’ for the first time in 20 Years See WHITE STADIUM Page 7

See GROWBOSTON Page 5

THE MADARO FOUNDATION HOSTS ANNUAL EASTIE’S ELVES 
TOY DRIVE AT THE HARBORSIDE HYATT IN EAST BOSTON

Eastie’s Elves Toy Drive /Dinner Dance tradition has brought smiles and happiness to thousands of children around the 
East Boston Community, and now has expanded its range to include the communities of Revere and Winthrop. Shown 
are Representative Madaro with his staff that worked tirelessly making Eastie’s Elves a success. Front: Jessica Bresler, 
Gabriela Ramirez, Steven Gingras, Marcela Lopez-Romero, Brianna Pereira, and Gloribel Rivas-Soldz. Back: Thomas Ba-
ranowski, and Garrett Kirk. See page 3 for more photos.

Some of the food grown with the help from GrowBoston.

We would like to thank everyone for coming out to our Annual Tree Lighting in Orient Heights Square. 
A special thank you to our donors: Mi Pueblito, Dunkin Donuts Beachmont, Starbucks , Milanos, Little Asia, La Fonda, 

Great Chef, EBCCS Choir & Ron Pardi, Beverly Richards Dance Center, City Counselor Gabriela Coletta, and City of Boston.
We are wishing you a safe and healthy Holiday season and New Year!            The Ruggiero Family
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one step closer to a state of 
good repair,” said MBTA 
General Manager Phillip 
Eng. “Thank you to our 
workforce for their dili-
gence, and to our riders for 
their patience throughout 
the process. I also want 
to acknowledge Governor 
Healey and Lieutenant 
Governor Driscoll for their 
leadership and support of 
our workforce. Our goal 
is to continue the positive 
momentum by focusing 
on accessibility and signal 
upgrades in 2025, as well 
as staying on top of pre-
ventative maintenance to 
ensure the T delivers safe, 
reliable and frequent ser-
vice to best serve the pub-
lic today as we build for 
future generations.” 

The Track Improve-
ment Program has been 
a bold and ambitious ini-
tiative to eliminate speed 
restrictions across the sub-
way system and bring the 
MBTA’s tracks closer to-
wards a State of Good Re-
pair. With the completion 
of the Green Line work on 
December 20, the MBTA 
subway system has under-
gone key track upgrades, 
including the replacement 
of over 15,400 feet of full 
depth track reconstruction,

 the replacement of ap-
proximately 38,000 ties, 
the installation of nearly 
251,500 feet of new rail, 
and the performance of 
nearly 325,000 feet of 
tamping.     

This major achievement 
was made possible by 23 

full-access closures across 
various lines throughout 
the year, ranging from 
weekend closures to sev-
eral days or even weeks 
of work. These closures 
allowed for safe and ef-
ficient construction, ulti-
mately enhancing the safe-
ty of riders and workers 
alike while improving re-
liability and reducing de-
lays. Uninterrupted work 
was a key factor in the 
expeditious completion of 
the project.  

As a result of these 
improvements, roundtrip 
travel time has been sig-
nificantly reduced for rid-
ers: over 20 minutes on 
the Orange Line, nearly 
an hour on the Red Line, 4 
minutes on the Blue Line, 
and almost 9 minutes on 
the Green Line.  

The MBTA’s efforts 
show that, on average, 
heavy rail riders on the 
Red, Orange, and Blue 
Lines now collectively 
save 2.4 million minutes 
per weekday due to the 
removal of speed restric-
tions. This translates to 
$950,000 in daily eco-
nomic benefits, represent-
ing an estimated $300 mil-
lion in annual savings for 
the region. This milestone 
highlights the positive im-
pact of enhanced rail oper-
ations for commuters fol-
lowing the first multi-day 
Ashmont service outage 
in October 2023.  

The completion of the 
Track Improvement Pro-
gram marks the culmina-

tion of a year of progress 
for the Healey-Driscoll 
Administration’s goal of 
improving reliability and 
safety across the system. 
Governor Healey deliv-
ered the highest level of 
state funding to the T for 
the first time in 20 years, 
including leveraging $600 
million from Fair Share 
funding to support rail 
and station upgrades. The 
T also launched a first-
of-its-kind reduced fares 
program, as well as a new 
contactless payment sys-
tem.  

In the future, speed re-
strictions may be needed 

from time to time if war-
ranted by a changing track 
condition – this is normal 
and common across all 
passenger rail service pro-
viders. As a result of the 
successful Track Improve-
ment Program that has 
taken place over the last 
year, the MBTA is now 
well-positioned to quick-
ly respond to any track 
issues that may arise. If 
and when new restriction 
are required, they will be 
addressed promptly to 
continue to provide riders 
with the safe and reliable 
service they deserve.

People attending these 
events are encouraged to 
walk, bike, or take pub-
lic transit. Information on 
Bluebikes, the regional 
bike share service, may be 
found on the website and 
information on the MBTA 
may be found online. The 
MBTA advises riders to 
purchase a round-trip rath-
er than a one-way tick-
et for a faster return trip. 
Walking is also a great 
way to move around.

Hanukkah Vehicle 
Procession – Thursday, 
December 26, 2024

The annual Hanukkah 
Vehicle Procession will be 
taking place in Brighton. 
The procession starts near 
Dighton Street and Chest-

nut Hill Avenue. Parking 
restrictions will be in ef-
fect to support the event 
from 1PM to 8PM on the 
following streets:

• Dighton Street, Both 
sides, from Chestnut Hill 
Avenue to the Winthrop 
School.

• Chestnut Hill Avenue, 
West side (odd side), from 
#5 Chestnut Hill Ave-
nue (Bank of America) to 
Academy Hill Road.

First Night Boston 
2025 – Tuesday, Decem-
ber 31, 2024

Parking restrictions will 
be in place on the follow-
ing streets:

• Arlington Street, Both 
sides, from Beacon Street 
to Boylston Street

• Atlantic Avenue, East 
side, from East India Row 
to Commercial Street

• Atlantic Avenue, West 
side, from Commercial 
Wharf to Cross Street

• Beacon Street, Both 
sides, from Charles Street 
to Arlington Street

• Boylston Street, North 
side (Public Garden side), 
from Arlington Street to 
Charles Street

• Both sides, from 
Charles Street to Tremont 
Street

• Cambridge Street, 
Both sides, from Court 
Street to Sudbury Street

• Cambridge Street, 
South side (even side), 
from Bowdoin Street to 
Somerset Street

•	 Charles Street, 
West side (Public Garden 
side) from Boylston Street 
to Beacon Street

• Charles Street South, 
West side (odd side, op-
posite the Transportation 
Building) from Park Plaza 
to Boylston Street

• Court Street, East 
side (City Hall side) from 
Court Square inbound to 
Cambridge Street

• Tremont Street, Both 
sides from Court Street to 
Boylston Street

Events such as parades, 
road races, and street fairs 
may require road closures 
to accommodate the activ-
ities.

Slow Zones //  CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1
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Your opinions, 
please

The Times welcomes letters to the editor. 
Our mailing address is 385 Broadway,   

Revere, MA 02151. Letters may also be 
e-mailed to editor@eastietimes.com.   

Letters must be signed. We  reserve the 
right to edit for length and content.

MERRY CHRISTMAS
This is the most wonderful time of the year, to para-

phrase the popular song, with holiday music playing in 
the malls and on our car radios, resurrecting our earliest 
childhood memories of Christmases-past.

We choose just the right tree, decorate it carefully 
with our family-heirloom ornaments, and when we first 
turn on the lights, it brings a smile to the faces of even 
the most-jaded among us.

Despite our hectic rushing to and fro’, everybody, it 
seems, is in a good mood. We endure the traffic and the 
long lines in stores because we know that what we are 
doing will bring joy and happiness to others.

For those of us with young children, we get to see 
Christmas through their eyes, giving us a second chance 
to experience the wonder and joy that we felt when we 
were their age.

Although all of us celebrate the holiday season in 
our own way, the common thread is one of peace, joy, 
and happiness, regardless of religious or secular beliefs. 
Whether it be Christmas, Hanukkah, Kwanzaa, or a 
Seinfeldian Festivus, the spirit of the season imbues us 
with a sense of togetherness that transcends whatever 
negativity may exist both in our own lives and in the 
world around us. 

We wish all of our readers a Merry Christmas and a 
happy holiday season.

HAPPY HANUKKAH
The eight-day observance of Hanukkah, also known 

as the Festival of Lights, starts this Wednesday evening, 
December 25, and will culminate on Thursday, January 
2.

Hanukkah is observed for eight nights and days by 
lighting the candles of the Menorah, one on each day of 
the eight-day celebration. (The Menorah itself consists 
of nine candles, one of which typically stands above the 
rest and is used to light the other eight.)

Hanukkah commemorates the victory of the Macca-
bees in 166 BCE when the Maccabees liberated the Jew-
ish people from the Greek-based rulers who essentially 
had outlawed the Jewish religion.

When the triumphant Maccabees captured the city 
of Jerusalem, they quickly entered the Holy Temple, 
tossing out the images of the Greek gods that had been 
installed there by the occupying rulers. When the Mac-
cabees went to light the Menorah candles in the Temple, 
they thought they only had one day’s worth of oil. How-
ever, the candles remained lit for eight days -- hence the 
miracle of the Festival of Lights.

Hanukkah usually is a joyous occasion for Jews 
world-wide, marked by gatherings of friends and fam-
ilies and the playing of traditional games such as the 
dreidel and eating traditional -- and delicious! -- foods 
such as latkes. Needless to say, in the aftermath of the 
events of October 7, 2024, as well as the subsequent in-
crease in anti-semitic incidents, Hanukkah this year will 
have special meaning for Jews the world over.

We wish to take this opportunity to wish our friends 
and readers of the Jewish community a happy, healthy, 
and joyful Hanukkah season and we join them in soli-
darity against anti-semitism in all its forms.

ENJOY THE 
HOLIDAYS SAFELY

The upcoming holiday week means that most of us 
will be partaking in traditional gatherings with our fam-
ilies, friends, and co-workers to share the joy of the hol-
iday season.

Unfortunately, this also means that many among us 
will be overindulging in holiday “spirits.”

It is the responsibility of each of us to ensure that 
where alcohol is present, it is used responsibly, not only 
by ourselves, but by those around us at our holiday gath-
erings. None of us wants to wake up the next morning 
with the regret, “If only I had taken their car keys.” 

We wish all of our readers a happy, and safe, holiday 
season.

EVENTS HAPPENING IN THE CITY OF BOSTON WILL 
BRING SOME PARKING RESTRICTIONS AND STREET CLOSURES

ZONTA CLUB OF CHELSEA AND NORTH SHORE NEWS

The Zonta Club of Chelsea and North Shore recently held their annual Holiday Celebration at Jimmy’s Steer House in 
Saugus. Every year at this time they collect  toys and bring them to this event to donate to The Salvation Army in Chelsea. 
This has been a tradition for at least 20 years and is one they hope to continue. Shown (left to right) are Diane Cambria, 
Mary JaneO’Neill, Theresa  Czerepica, Janice Sikorski, Sheila Arsenault, Trish O’Flaherty, Roberta Bayne, Adele Lubarsky, 
Christine DePrizio, Pam Miller, Barbara Lawlor, and Joan Lanzillo-Hahesy. Missing from photo is Georgia Green.

For Advertising Rates, 
Call 617-884-2416
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State Representative Adrian Madaro welcomes his guests 
to the Eastie’s Elves at the Hyatt Hotel, Aaron Michlewitz 
Chairman of the House Ways 
and Means, John Lynds, and 
former East Boston City Coun-
cillor Sal LaMattina.

Barbie Puopolo & Family   |   East Boston Chamber of Commerce
Italian American Alliance  |  Pirandello Lyceum  |  Zimmerman Family

Cora Operations and Cappuccio Construction (Donation of 50 wreaths) 

THE EAST BOSTON HOLIDAY LIGHTS COMMITTEE 
THANKS ALL THAT PURCHASED WREATHS TO 

DECORATE OUR EAST BOSTON SQUARES!

IN HONOR OF

IN MEMORY OF

THE MADARO FOUNDATION HOSTS ANNUAL EASTIE’S ELVES TOY DRIVE 
AT THE HARBORSIDE HYATT IN EAST BOSTON

Eastie’s Elves started 
over 20 years ago and it 
has been passed down to 
the Madaro Foundation, 
headed by State Represen-
tative Adrian Madaro & 
family.

This holiday toy drive /
dinner dance tradition has 
brought smiles and happi-
ness to thousands of chil-
dren around the East Bos-
ton community, and now 
has expanded its range to 
include the communities 
of Revere and Winthrop.

With the generosity of 
many local businesses and 
donations from residents 
of all these communi-

ties the Eastie’s Elves toy 
drive has become a sta-
ple in the community of 
good will, and thanks to 
the hard work of the many 
volunteers it grows bigger 
every year.

The volunteers of the 
Madaro Foundation have 
just hosted a Thanksgiving 
Dinner program, during 
which they fed over 1,000 
families, and still stayed 
focused on the Christmas 
venue of Eastie’s Elves, 
collecting toys and dona-
tions, to make this Christ-
mas a very merry one for 
lots of deserving children.

Joetta and Julianna Yutkins enjoying themselves at the 
Eastie Elves event last week.

Jacqueline Babin lucky 
winner of a pair of Bruins 
tickets, shown with Repre-
sentative Madaro.

Isabel Vasquez wearing her 
best holiday attire.

Molly Roark from First Priority CU with Michael Bucci and 
Bob Bennett from IAM 1726 East Boston.

The Madaro family welcomed hundreds of supporters of 
Eastie’s Elves last Friday evening at the Harborside Hyatt 
Hotel, State Representative Adrian and Ariel Madaro with 
Nico and Mateo.

Beverly Richards of the Beverly Richards Dance School 
(right) with Sara Arango and Jennifer Curry and Felicity 
Shelton.

State Representative Adrian Madaro with some of his crew ready to start the raffles, 
shown: Brianna Pereira, Allison Markowski, Lauren Uhl, Samantha Chong, and Mary Ban-
croft.

The members of the East Boston High School Boys Soccer Team after collecting hundreds 
of toys for the event hit the dance floor.
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FORMERLY EAST BOSTON NEIGHBORHOOD HEALTH CENTER

617-568-4781

Refill prescriptions online via MyChart 

Home delivery 

Friendly, helpful staff 

Short wait times 

Pharmacies at 10 Gove St. and Maverick Square

Pick up your prescriptions – 
or get them delivered!

neighborhealth.com

The Veronica Robles 
Cultural Center held a 
celebration of El Día de 
las Velitas, or Day of the 

Little Candles is an unoffi-
cial start of the Christmas 
season in Columbia. The 
holiday honors the Virgin 

Mary, commemorating the 
Immaculate Conception 
the following day. The cel-
ebration involves lighting 

candles, eating traditional 
Columbian food, perform-
ing music, and enjoying 
the community together.

DAY OF THE LITTLE CANDLES CELEBRATION

 Wendy López preforms on violin.   Alexa and Yelitza light candles. 

 Veronica Robles with Claudia Gomez, owner of Bono 
Restaurant.

Angelo Betancur and Valeria Santillan.
   Author Yohana Zapata and Carolina Alzate offer her 
literature and other gifts for sale. 

 Performing violin renditions of Christmas carols were Angelo Betancur, Valeria Santil-
lan, Vilma Pineda, and Wendy López.

 Members of the Veronica Robles Cultural Center Chorus get ready to sing. 

Members of the Veronica Robles Cultural Center Chorus sing Silent Night in Spanish. 

 Papla Vargas from Ameska Handmade offers unique gifts for the holidays that bring a 
warm charm. 

DEREK KOUYOUMJIAN PHOTOS

HOMEOWNERS!

The BOSTON HOME CENTER and our partner agencies (ABCD 
Mattapan Family Services, ESAC, and Urban Edge) can:

• Look at your budget and finances to find cost savings
• Ensure you are taking advantage of abatements and            

saving programs
• Work with your lender for a loan modification

The Boston Home Center's 
Foreclosure Prevention & Intervention Services 

are FREE and CONFIDENTIAL.

CALL US AT 617-635-4663 AND PRESS OPTION 3 
EMAIL: homecenter.boston.gov 

ARE YOU HAVING A TOUGH TIME PAYING 
YOUR MORTGAGE OR KEEPING UP WITH 

RISING COSTS? WE CAN HELP!

Housing

Scan the QR code or visit 
bit.ly/foreclosure_prevention 
for more information.
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Grow Boston //  CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

35 REVERE ST., WINTHROP • (617) 846-6880
WWW.WINTHROPMKTPLACE.COM

Store Hours: Mon-Sat 8am-8pm;    
Sun: 8am-7pm

 Not responsible for typographical errors. 
 We have the right to limit quantities.

Grocery
Great grocery specials

Deli

Your Independent Grocer, Where Old Friends Meet And New Ones Are Made
SALE DAYS FRIDAY, DECEMBER 26TH THROUGH WEDNESDAY JANUARY 1ST, 2025

Belgioioso Slicing Provolone .......................... $4.99/lb
Krakus Imported Polish Ham ..........................$7.99/lb
Best Yet Oven Roasted Turkey Breast .......$7.99/lb
Margherita Hot Cappicola .............................$6.99/lb
Russer Wunderbar German Bologna ........... $3.99/lb

Weekend Specials
Friday, December 27th through Sunday, December 29th

"while supplies last"

Produce
Fresh Hot House Slicing Tomatoes ........... $1.79 /lb
Creamy Smooth Tropical Avocados .............2/$4.00
Fresh & Juicy Lemon ............................................... 59¢
Fresh & Tangy Limes ............................................... 59¢
Hydro Cucumbers ............................................2/$4.00
Natures Finest All Purpose 
White Potatoes 5 lb bag ................................2/$5.00

BAKERY
Our Own Brownies 
(Choc chip-Cream cheese-brookie) 4pk  ..............$3.99
8" Assorted Crumb Cakes .................................$5.99

DELI
Our Own In Store Cooked Chickens ...........2/$12.00 

+mealtax

PRODUCE
Fresh & Crisp Large Size Iceberg Lettuce ...............$1.89

MEAT
Grade A Boneless Chicken Breast ..............$2.99/lb

GROCERY
Hood Ice Cream .................................................2/$6.00

Meat
"Meat Cut Fresh Every Day"

Eye Round Roast ...........................................$5.99/lb
Eye Round Steaks .........................................$5.99/lb
Grade A Chicken Drumsticks ..........................99¢/lb
Grade A Boneless Chicken Thighs ..............$2.79/lb
Center Cut Boneless Pork Chops ...............$2.99/lb
Al Fresco Fully Cooked Chicken Bacon ....... 2/$8.00
Resers Main Street Bistro Sides 4 pk ..... 2/$9.00

Knorr Rice or Pasta Side Dishes ............ 10/$10.00
Celeste Pizza ............................................. 10/$10.00
Maxwell House Canned Coffee ...........................$3.99
Skippy Peanut Butter .................................... 2/$5.00
Post Golden Crisp Cereal .............................. 2/$5.00
B&M Baked Beans 28 oz .............................. 2/$5.00
Best Yet Yellow Mustard ............................. 2/$3.00
Classico Pasta Sauce .................................... 2/$5.00
Campbell's Classic Tomato or 
Chicken Noodle Soup ..................................... 2/$3.00
Progresso Soups ............................................2/$6.00
Smart Ones Entrees ...................................5/$10.00
McCain's French Fries ...................................2/$6.00
TGIF Appetizers ..............................................2/$7.00
Philadelphia Whipped Cream Cheese ...........2/$7.00
Hood Sour Cream 16 oz ................................3/$5.00
Simply Orange Juice 52 oz ..........................2/$8.00

Bakery
Assorted Sliced Pound Cakes ............................ $5.99
Stone Fire Flatbread Pizza Crust .................... $2.99
Mini Chocolate Eclairs 5 ct ................................ $3.99

These funds, ranging 
from $50,000 to $150,000 
per project, will sup-
port neighborhood-based 
groups in Roxbury, Mat-
tapan, Charlestown, and 
Jamaica Plain. The grants 
aim to develop and im-
prove community gardens 
and open spaces in low- 
and moderate-income 
neighborhoods. Selected 
through a rigorous review 
process, the projects were 
evaluated based on design, 
community participation, 
and alignment with the 
City’s diversity, equity, 
and inclusion principles.

As part of its Raised Bed 
Grant Program, GrowBos-
ton allocated more than 
$385,000 to six projects, 
enabling the construction 
of 532 raised garden beds 
across Boston. These gar-
dens will enhance local 
food systems, providing 
low-income and food-in-
secure households with 
the resources to grow 
their own produce. The 
program underscores the 
City’s dedication to ad-
dressing food insecurity 
while empowering resi-
dents to take an active role 
in their food production.

“At The Food Project, 
my favorite part of the job 
is supporting people tak-
ing the step to grow their 
own food,” said Danielle 
Andrews, Boston Farm 
Manager for The Food 
Project. “Last week, we 
installed a raised bed for 
an elderly woman who 
had recently lost her hus-
band and moved in with 
her daughter in Dorches-
ter. Gardening had been a 
childhood joy for her, and 
she was eager to recon-
nect with it while sharing 
the experience with her 
grandchildren. People 
apply for raised beds for 
many reasons—mental, 
physical, spiritual health, 
teaching their children, or 
saving on groceries. Every 
story is meaningful, and 
I’m grateful to the City of 
Boston for supporting a 
program that helps build 
healthier individuals and 
communities.”

Further bolstering this 
effort, the Urban Agri-
culture Ambassador Pro-
gram awarded a total of 
$352,000 to four grantees 
in East Boston, Mattapan, 
Dorchester, and Roxbury. 
Each grantee will provide 
one-on-one garden educa-
tion and technical assis-
tance to residents benefit-
ing from the Raised Bed 
Program. These ambas-
sadors will also facilitate 
community workshops, 
ensuring that public facil-
ities and local gardeners 
receive the support they 
need to thrive.

A groundbreaking bee 
ordinance, crafted in col-
laboration with City Coun-
cilor Ruthzee Louijeune’s 
office and the Inspection-
al Services Department 
(ISD), was passed this 
year. This ordinance re-
moves beekeeping from 
the zoning code and plac-
es it in the municipal 
code, making it allowable 
citywide under specific 
guidelines. Previously, 

beekeeping was permitted 
in only a small portion of 
Boston, forcing many to 
seek variances or operate 
without legal approval in 
order to engage in this as-
pect of urban agriculture. 
This change reflects Bos-
ton’s commitment to fos-
tering sustainable urban 
agriculture practices while 
ensuring compliance with 
local regulations.

This year, GrowBos-
ton published the 85-page 
Urban Agriculture Rec-
ommendations Report, a 
comprehensive guide to 
strengthening Boston’s ur-
ban agriculture landscape. 
The report includes 22 
recommendations and 225 
sub-recommendations de-
signed to expand food pro-
duction, improve access, 
and promote sustainability 
across the city. Currently 
in its second phase, the 
GrowBoston team is pri-
oritizing actionable strat-
egies from the report and 
actively working toward 
implementation, paving 
the way for future growth 
in Boston’s food systems 
and green initiatives.

The accomplishments 
of GrowBoston in 2024 
reflect the City of Boston’s 
commitment to fostering 
resilience, sustainability, 
and equity through urban 
agriculture. By empower-
ing local growers, collabo-
rating with City Council as 
well as City agencies, and 
creating vibrant commu-
nity spaces, GrowBoston 
is laying the groundwork 
for a healthier, greener fu-
ture. The Mayor’s Office 
of Housing will continue 
to champion these efforts, 
ensuring that all Boston 
residents have access to 
the resources and oppor-
tunities needed to grow, 
thrive, and connect with 
their communities.

GrowBoston’s goal is 
to increase food produc-
tion and support local 
food producers in Bos-
ton, including gardeners, 
farmers, beekeepers, and 
more. Our work builds on 
the long-term work of the 
Mayor’s Office of Housing 
(MOH). MOH, through 
the Grassroots Program, 
has been supporting the 
development of commu-
nity gardens, urban farms, 
food forests, and other 
open spaces through land 
disposition and capital 
funding for more than 
25 years. We work to in-
crease food-growing spac-
es throughout Boston. We 
support the implementa-
tion of innovative food 
production strategies, 
such as rooftop growing, 
vertical growing, and hy-
droponics. GrowBoston 
provides technical help to 
prospective and existing 
gardens and farms. Our 
team develops educational 
and other food production 
resources for gardeners, 
farmers, and residents. We 
partner with sister agen-
cies to leverage public 
facilities to increase food 
production. We also co-
ordinate with other City 
departments to make food 
production more accessi-
ble in Boston.

Shown (above and below) are members of the Veronica Robles Cultural Center Chorus sing Silent Night in Spanish. 
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Christmas Kids2024

Julian DiGregorioJulian DiGregorio
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Madaro & Family
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Happy New Year!
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Beechwood Home for Funerals

781-284-1127  |  781-284-7756
262 Beach Street, Revere, MA 02151

Honoring Memories and traditions , one family at a time
139 years of continuous , faithful & trusted service in

East Boston, Revere & the Northshore
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Channel Fish
370 East Eagle St., Boston MA
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Wishing all
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education for BPS stu-
dents includes ensuring 
the fullest access to sports, 
arts, and enrichment of 
every kind across the city. 
White Stadium is a gen-
erational opportunity to 
anchor citywide youth 
sports, revitalize commu-
nity programming, and 
bolster our beloved, his-
toric Franklin Park–all 
while creating a home 
for the City of Champi-
ons’ newest professional 
team,” said Mayor Mi-
chelle Wu. “I’m so grate-
ful for all the community 
members, coaches, stu-
dents, and park lovers who 
helped shape this project 
to reflect the community’s 
dreams for the next gener-
ation. Thank you to Bos-
ton Unity Soccer Partners 
for their commitment to 
our students and commu-
nity, and their comprehen-
sive investment to make 
this dream a reality.”

“This is an exciting mo-
ment for BPS and our stu-
dent athletes who are so 
deserving of a world class 
facility to call home,” said 
Mary Skipper, Superin-
tendent of Boston Public 
Schools. “This major in-
vestment by the City and 
Boston Unity Soccer Part-
ners will have direct and 
lasting benefits for BPS 
students who will have 
access to state-of-the-art 
facilities where they can 
study, train and compete. 
The new White Stadium 
will also provide us with 
an opportunity to continue 
expanding on our storied 
athletics program. I’m in-
credibly proud to bring 
this project another step 
closer to reality for BPS 
students and I can’t wait 
to see our teams compete 
on this exceptional stage.”

​​“We are incredibly 
proud that our team’s 
home will be in the heart 
of the city through this 
generational public-pri-
vate-community partner-
ship to revitalize White 
Stadium,” said Jennifer 
Epstein, Controlling Own-
er of Boston Unity Soccer 
Partners. “This transfor-
mative milestone enables 
our club to deliver a last-
ing, year-round impact for 
Boston Public School stu-
dent-athletes while uplift-
ing the surrounding neigh-
borhoods and businesses 
and providing a world-
class facility for our home 
games. A renewed White 
Stadium will honor its his-
toric roots while providing 
an extraordinary fan expe-
rience and we are excited 
to take the pitch at this 
iconic venue for our inau-
gural season in 2026.”

“This marks a historic 
step forward not just for 
the future of professional 
women’s soccer in Boston, 
but for the entire sports 
community,” said NWSL 
Commissioner Jessica 
Berman. “This agreement 
between the City of Bos-
ton and Boston Unity Soc-
cer Partners is a shining 
example of how sports can 
serve as a catalyst for in-
novation and meaningful 
impact. We are thrilled to 
see this vision come to life 
and grateful to Mayor Wu 
and the countless com-
munity voices who have 
made this possible. This 
partnership sets a prece-
dent for how public and 
private collaboration can 
elevate women’s sports 
and leave a lasting legacy 
in our cities.”

The project incor-
porates comprehensive 
feedback from neigh-
borhood residents, BPS 
athletes and coaches, and 
the Franklin Park com-
munity—shared through-
out more than 60 public 
meetings and small group 
community discussions 
and more than 900 pub-
lic comment letters. The 

project was also vetted by 
and received approvals 
from the Boston Civic De-
sign Commission, Zoning 
Commission, Parks Com-
mission, Landmarks Com-
mission, BPDA Board, 
and the Boston School 
Committee.

The financial and op-
erational landlord/tenant 
arrangement between the 
City of Boston and Bos-
ton Unity Soccer Partners 
is defined by multiple le-
gally binding documents 
outlining the public-pri-
vate partnership to deliver, 
operate, and maintain the 
complex: 

Cooperation Agree-
ment: Outlines project 
scope and codifies com-
mitments regarding miti-
gation, community bene-
fits, and operational details 
as part of the Article 80 
development review ap-
proval issued in July 2024.

Lease Agreement: Es-
tablishes financial terms 
and legal obligations for 
maintenance and opera-
tions of the facility. 

Stadium Usage Agree-
ment: Codifies responsi-
bilities and usage terms 
including types of permis-
sible activities, hours of 
operation, and noise level 
and lighting mitigation.

Work Letter: Defines 
the scope of construction 
and parameters for coordi-
nating construction activi-
ties between the two struc-
tural halves of the project.

BUSP/NWSL/City of 
Boston Side Letters: Re-
flects the team’s, league’s, 
and City’s commitment to 
the unique partnership for 
the Boston Public Schools.

Through these legal 
agreements, the City of 
Boston, Boston Unity 
Soccer, and the NWSL are 
setting new standards for 
public benefit.

New or Renovated 
Amenities

With newly modernized 
facilities, White Stadium 
will sustain at least 700 
programmable hours an-
nually for BPS, ensuring 
year-round opportunities 
for student-athletes:

Regulation-size, eight-
lane track and facilities for 
track and field for BPS to 
host state track meets, in-
cluding new field events 
such as shot put and pole 
vault for the first time

Natural grass field for 
BPS soccer, end of season 
football, and other BPS 
sports teams 

BPS student athlete 
locker rooms

BPS strength and con-
ditioning spaces

BPS sports medicine fa-
cilities 

BPS Athletics admin-
istrative offices and space 
for coaching staff 

BPS student lounge 
spaces for studying

Community event space 
to foster academic and so-
cial growth and celebrate 
student achievements or 
host community events. 

Freshly surfaced bas-

ketball courts outside the 
stadium

Resurfaced and expand-
ed tennis courts within 
Franklin Park so BPS can 
host competitive tennis 
matches

Modernized and ex-
panded BPS Athletic 
equipment storage 

For park users and com-
munity members, new up-
grades will also include 
investments laid out in the 
Franklin Park Action Plan: 

Public restrooms and 
water fountains accessible 
throughout the year

Freshly paved and sur-
faced pathways outside 
the stadium 

New lighting for en-
hanced safety and wayfin-
ding outside the stadium

Stormwater infrastruc-
ture to address drainage is-
sues and prevent flooding

Reopening an acre of 
green space in the park by 
removing fencing south of 
the current stadium that 
has long closed off public 
access

Expanded public offer-
ings and programs in the 
Grove, connected to the 
nearby Playstead, Over-
look, and future Elma 
Lewis Playhouse project

Enhanced seasonal 
maintenance as Boston 
Unity Soccer Partners will 
assist the Parks Depart-
ment in the Playstead and 
newly planted meadow ar-
eas around the stadium 

Financial Terms
Boston Unity Soccer 

Partners will fund more 
than half of the construc-
tion costs for the new 
complex, as they will car-
ry out construction of the 
West Grandstand, public 
restrooms, NWSL team 
spaces, scoreboard, stadi-
um lighting, technology 
system, and the Grove 
area. The City will car-
ry out construction of the 
East Grandstand, BPS stu-
dent athletics spaces, the 
grass field, and the track. 
Boston Unity Soccer Part-
ners will be responsible 
for ongoing operations 
and maintenance for the 
team’s spaces and all the 
shared areas of the facili-
ty, including the field and 
track. See table below 
for a detailed breakdown 
of construction, mainte-
nance, and usage respon-
sibilities.

Boston Unity Soccer 
Partners will be responsi-
ble for ongoing financial 
payments to the City:

Rent: $200,000 annual-
ized first season payment, 
prorated for the number of 
months the field will be 
operational; $400,000 an-
nualized rent, in monthly 
payments starting in the 
second season, and esca-
lating by 3% each year af-
terwards. Should the lease 
be extended beyond the 
first 10-year term, the base 
rent will increase by either 
3% or the average annual 
increase in CPI over the 
last ten years, whichever 

is larger, with the 3% an-
nual escalator continuing 
after the first year of the 
extension term. 

Revenue-Sharing: 10% 
of in-stadium advertis-
ing revenues (except field 
naming rights revenue), 
10% of field naming rights 
revenue, 3% of conces-
sions revenue. The City 
reserves the right to pur-
sue potential additional 
sponsorships or revenues 
exclusive to the City’s ar-
eas as well.

Operations and Mainte-
nance Reserve Fund: each 
quarter, 40% of in-stadium 
advertising revenues (ex-
cept field naming rights 
revenue), 15% of field 
naming rights revenues, 
and 5% of concessions 
revenues will be deposit-
ed into an O&M Reserve 
Fund and used for such 
costs, but each year when 
the amount of reserves in 
the fund has been built 
up to 50% of the antici-
pated annual operations 
and maintenance costs, 
additional funds collected 
on this basis will be split 
50%/50% between the 
City and BUSP as addi-
tional revenue sharing.

BUSP will also pro-
vide financial safeguards 
against potential project 
risks: 

Prior to demolition, 
BUSP will fund a $25 mil-
lion Construction Escrow 
Account that is restricted 
exclusively to fund direct 
construction costs on the 
site and requires City ap-
proval of expenditures. 
The escrow account can-
not be reduced below $10 
million until total project 
financing is secured. 

BUSP is subject to a 
$45 million Pre-financing 
Guaranty, including es-
crowed funds, such that 
if BUSP fails to secure 
total project financing or 
cannot advance the reno-
vation, the City will have 
significant extra resources 
to renovate White Stadi-
um.

After BUSP secures 
project financing, subject 
to confirmation by the 
City, the team is contrac-
tually bound by a Comple-
tion Guaranty to complete 
all renovations outlined.

Community Benefits
BUSP will direct re-

sources and investments 
into local community pri-
orities:

Community Annual 
Fund: an annual contri-
bution of $500,000 in the 
first year, escalating by 
3% annually, to be distrib-
uted to local organizations 
and initiatives

Franklin Park Preserva-
tion Fund: $1 per NWSL 
ticket sold, to be directed 
toward implementing on-
going initiatives outlined 
in the Franklin Park Ac-
tion Plan 

Tree Bank: BUSP and 
the City will contribute to 
the planting of more than 
500 trees within Franklin 
Park

Local Purchasing & 
Supplier Diversity: In co-
ordination with the Black 
Men and Boys Commis-
sion, and under the leader-
ship of the Office of Eco-
nomic Opportunity and 
Inclusion, the City of Bos-
ton and Boston Unity will 
establish a Supplier Di-
versity Advisory Commit-
tee to help ensure MWBE 
businesses are aware of 
available contracting op-
portunities and reach 50% 
MWBE participation in 
design, construction, and 
operations 

Jobs: BUSP will create 
up to 500 construction 
jobs and 300 permanent 
jobs 

BPS partnerships: 
BUSP will provide schol-
arships, internships, and 
mentorship from the 
NWSL team to enhance 
opportunities available to 
BPS students 

Sustainability: im-
provements in green infra-
structure, all-electric facil-
ities, and usage of green 
building materials

Stadium Usage
The legal arrangement 

will guarantee enhanced 
public access and codifies 
scheduling priority and 
parameters for students 
and community to enjoy 
the facilities:

Public access to the 
stadium and track for in-
formal community use 
6am-9pm, or 15 hours per 
day including weekends 
(when not reserved for an 
event), instead of the cur-
rent access from 8am-4pm 
on weekdays only

The City and BPS will 
have top scheduling pri-
ority for 12 major events 
per year, followed by BPS 
and NWSL games hav-
ing co-priority in sched-
uling, then other City or 
City-permitted commu-
nity events, then NWSL 
team practices, then other 
BUSP events as permitted 
by the City

NWSL usage limited 
to no more than 20 games 
per year (including play-
off games) and one team 
practice in the week ahead 
of each scheduled game

To minimize late-night 
noise and activity, NWSL 
games must start by no lat-
er than 8:30pm; affiliated 
programming may only 
start two hours prior to the 
game and must conclude 
by one hour after the game 
ends or 11:30pm, which-
ever is earlier

To protect time for BPS 
and community program 
during the day and on 
weekends, NWSL games 
cannot take place more 
than two weekends in a 
four-week period, and no 

more than four weekend 
games per season can start 
before 5pm

BUSP must ensure 
cleanup is completed 
within 3 hours after each 
game

Next year, the White 
Stadium Neighborhood 
Council will be created, 
to advise the City, BPS, 
the Parks Department, and 
BUSP on public program-
ming and provide neigh-
borhood feedback on sta-
dium usage.

Transportation 
The game day transpor-

tation plan has been sig-
nificantly refined through 
a robust community en-
gagement process to min-
imize impacts on neigh-
borhoods surrounding the 
park and will be codified in 
the Transportation Access 
Plan Agreement (TAPA) 
to be signed after con-
struction documents are 
finalized. This represents 
the first comprehensive 
transportation strategy for 
major events at Franklin 
Park. Key elements of the 
game day transportation 
plan include:

Electric Shuttle System: 
Free electric shuttles for 
ticket holders from MBTA 
Orange and Red Line sta-
tions, as well as from sat-
ellite parking lots on game 
days

Multimodal Infrastruc-
ture: BUSP will fund a 
new Bluebikes station, 
secure bike parking, and a 
bike valet service

Parking Protections: 
Implementation of a res-
ident permit parking sys-
tem near White Stadium 
and an app-based parking 
system (via ParkBoston) 
for non-game visitors, in-
cluding zoo visitors, golf-
ers, and park permit hold-
ers

Enforcement and Over-
sight: Additional parking 
enforcement funded by 
BUSP to ensure efficient 
traffic and parking man-
agement

The City and BUSP will 
continue to create open 
dialogue with the com-
munity throughout the 
project’s implementation. 
Regular updates through 
the City and the White 
Stadium Neighborhood 
Council will empower 
even greater direct com-
munication across all parts 
of our community as the 
transformative vision for 
White Stadium becomes 
a reality. For more infor-
mation, visit boston.gov/
white-stadium.

Statements from 
Community 
Stakeholders

White Stadium //  CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

Spinelli’s Catering
282 Bennington Street, East Boston, MA 02128

617.567.1992
www.spinellis.com

Catering

With more than 30 years of experience in Catering, Spinelli’s brings 
our delicious, home-made cuisine and experienced staff to you.

Drop Off or Full Service

Weddings 
Showers

Cocktail Receptions
Birthday Parties

Graduations
Christenings 

Corporate/Social Events
Specialty Cakes

PINELLI’S 

 
 

Taste The Difference With      

Invite Us To Your Next Event

Spinelli’s Catering

MAVERICK SQUARE  n  EAST BOSTON  n  617-834-4775

Real Estate Transfers
 BUYER 1	    SELLER 1	    ADDRESS	 PRICE
Ho, Alphonsus K	 Favale, Joseph	 1 Prescott St #302            	$389,900 
Farag, Sherif            	 100 White Street LLC	 100 White St #5            	 $1,050,000  
Saindon, Christopher M    	 Bcif Trs LLC	 106 Webster St #102     	 $590,000  
Whittaker, Andrew	 Bcif Trs LLC	 106 Webster St #101     	 $380,000  
 Calderon, Wilber	 Chubb, Jeffrey H	 139 Falcon St                	 $810,000 
Luna, Alberto        	 Serna, Felipe L	 18 Leverett Ave #9    	 $550,000  
Battery 50 T          	 225 London Street LLC	 225 London St         	 $975,088  
Bevan Jr, Douglas E    	 272 East Eagle LLC	 272 E Eagle St #1       	 $999,000  
Fall, Nathan	 272 East Eagle LLC	 272 E Eagle St #2     	 $785,000  
Akpinar, Cem    	 Trichilo Development LLC	 68 Liverpool St #1         	 $595,000 
Shams, Nora A	 Four Trades Dev LLC	 68 Orient Ave #1     	 $765,000  
Weinstein, Joshua T      	 Doherty, Meaghan      	 99 Everett St #PH      	 $1,085,000

See WHITE STADIUM Page 8
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John Kett and Gary 
Hilderbrand – Princi-
pals, Reed Hilderbrand 
Landscape Architecture 
(Co-Authors of Franklin 
Park Action Plan)

“The City’s investment 
in the rehabilitation of 
Franklin Park’s White Sta-
dium promises a legacy of 
benefits for students and 
park users that will extend 
for generations. We thank 
Mayor Wu for adopting 
significant design chang-
es in the expanded project 
that more fully reconcile 
the stadium with the his-
toric character of the Play-
stead and the Overlook—
including pathways, 
lighting, plantings, and the 
establishment of a 10-year 
tree bank to significant-
ly expand the park’s tree 
canopy. These measures 
will leverage continued 
investments in the park in 
the coming years. We are 
proud to collaborate with 
Mayor Wu and the Parks 
Department and advocate 
on behalf of the park and 
its community.”

Rickie Thompson – 
President, Franklin 

Park Coalition
“The Franklin Park Co-

alition (FPC) believes a 
renovated and well-main-
tained White Stadium will 
be an asset to Franklin 
Park, community mem-
bers, and Boston’s student 
athletes - a net benefit to 
all. FPC has worked tire-
lessly for the past two 
years raising concerns, 
proposing ideas, and 
submitting feedback at 
all stages of the renova-
tion process. The City of 
Boston and Boston Unity 
Soccer Partners (BUSP) 
have engaged with the 
community through doz-
ens of meetings and been 
responsive to feedback, 
resulting in significant im-
provements. Many of the 

changes FPC advocated 
for have been incorpo-
rated directly as bind-
ing commitments in the 
lease documents. FPC is 
pleased with the project’s 
progress, but our advoca-
cy on behalf of park us-
ers will continue. We will 
push for comprehensive 
traffic management for 
all large events (including 
BPS activities) to prevent 
increased motor traffic in 
and around the park. We 
will press BUSP to meet 
their 50% commitment to 
hire minority businesses, 
contractors and employ-
ees, and for BPS to ex-
ceed their targets. Thank 
you Mayor Wu for your 
vision, commitment, and 
courage on making this 
project a reality.”

Coach Cleo Woodcock – 
BLS Girls Soccer

“BPS soccer is more 
popular and competitive 
than it ever has been be-
fore. I share the excite-
ment of many BPS soccer 
players that I coach. The 
access to world class soc-
cer right in White Stadium 
is going to be such a gift to 
our players and coaching 
staff. As a neighbor, I am 
excited to walk to games. 
As a lifelong Bostonian, 
I am excited to have an-
other women’s team! The 
renovation of the stadium 
and access to top-notch 
facilities are going to be 
great!”

Coach Hatim Jean-Lou-
is – Head Coach, BPS 

Cross Country
“As a former BPS stu-

dent and now a coach, 
I’ve always believed in 
the untapped potential 
of our kids. They face so 
many obstacles—trans-
portation challenges, lack 
of resources—but they 
show up every day with 
heart and determination. 

I’ve seen how much it 
means to them to be part 
of something bigger, like 
our city-wide cross-coun-
try program, despite all 
the hurdles. White Stadi-
um’s renovation is going 
to change the game. No 
more worrying about in-
juries on a worn-out track. 
Now they’ll have a facility 
they can be proud of, one 
where we can finally host 
state meets and showcase 
their talent. I’ve always 
known how incredible 
these kids are—now the 
rest of the city will, too.”

Coach Tony DaRocha 
– BPS Middle School 

Track and Cross Coun-
try; Co-Founder and 

President, Boston Unit-
ed Track Club

“With over 30 years in 
BPS as a PE teacher and 
coach, and as co-found-
er of the Boston United 
Track Club, I’ve seen how 
the right facilities trans-
form opportunities for 
young athletes. The reno-
vated White Stadium, with 
its new throwing cage and 
multi-sport spaces, will 
give kids the tools they 
need to compete and grow 
safely. Having coached 
state championship teams 
and national champions, I 
know this investment will 
inspire the next generation 
to reach new heights.”

Coach Terry “Beefy” 
Cousins – President and 
Head Coach, Dorches-
ter Eagles Pop Warner 

Football
“This White Stadium 

renovation is exactly what 
our students deserve. The 
city is investing in fields 
across Boston and creat-
ing an athletic complex 
so every team has a great 
place to play. White Sta-
dium is now all about the 
big games—Thanksgiving 
rivalries, playoff show-

downs—the moments our 
kids will remember for-
ever. And the new indoor 
spaces? That’s a huge win 
for every sport. I’m excit-
ed my kids can now use 
the facilities in the offsea-
son to get stronger. This 
is how you do it right—
student-centered and 
top-notch. IT’S BIGGER 
THAN FOOTBALL.”

Steve Vaitones – Manag-
ing Director, USA Track 

& Field (USATF) 
“Designing an 8-lane 

track for White Stadium 
has been a careful process, 
and I’ve worked with the 
team to ensure the facil-
ity supports the needs of 
athletes and meets key 
competition standards. 
The upgrades prioritize 
both functionality and 
the experience of hosting 
meets, creating a space 
that will serve as a valu-
able resource for BPS and 
the broader track and field 
community.”

Dion Irish – Chief of 
Operations, City of 

Boston 
“This is not a renova-

tion—it’s a realization of 
the potential that White 
Stadium holds in the eyes 
of our community. These 
historic investments will 
benefit Boston residents 
and our talented students 
year-round while main-
taining our commitment to 
sustainability and commu-
nity-first values. This gen-
erational commitment will 
be sustained through our 
partnership that provides 
ongoing investments in 
the stadium, community, 
and Franklin Park, while 
creating long-term eco-
nomic opportunities for 
MWBE businesses.”

Liza Meyer – Interim 
Commissioner, Boston 
Parks and Recreation 

Department
“The White Stadium 

improvement project is 
transformative for Frank-
lin Park, building on the 
vision outlined in the 
Franklin Park Action Plan. 
This project strengthens 
the connection between 
White Stadium and the 
larger Playstead, breath-
ing new life into an area 
that has long been a vital 
hub for recreation, ath-
letics, and community 
events. With this project, 
we’re supporting Boston’s 
young athletes and the 
local community while 
laying the groundwork 
for sustainable, long-
term funding streams for 
Franklin Park. Paired 
with improvements at the 
Overlook and Bear Dens, 
this work signals a bold 
commitment to the future 
of Franklin Park as a place 
for connection, play, and 
celebration.”

Avery Esdaile – Senior 
Director of Athletics, 

Boston Public Schools.
“The new stadium will 

be a cornerstone of BPS 
athletics as we continue 
to elevate our sports pro-
gramming and opportu-
nities for students. Our 
focus is on the student ath-
lete experience. The ben-

efits that come with the 
upgraded track, field and 
facilities at White Stadium 
will be transformative for 
thousands of BPS student 
athletes across the City of 
Boston.”

Segun Idowu – Chief 
of Economic Opportuni-
ty and Inclusion, City of 
Boston

“As a proud product of 
Boston Latin Academy 
and someone who grew 
up in the Grove Hall and 
Humboldt Ave. areas, 
I’m excited for what this 
project will mean for the 
economic health of the 
neighborhood. In addition 
to what this project means 
for the long term health 
of the small businesses in 
the immediate vicinity, I 
have the privilege of lead-
ing the Supplier Diversity 
Advisory Group to create 
meaningful pathways of 
opportunity at every stage 
of this stadium’s devel-
opment. From connecting 
high school students to 
their first jobs, to ensur-
ing established local and 
diverse companies secure 
opportunities to build, 
manage, and operate the 
stadium, we will deliver 
on the promise of keeping 
this as a space that is for 
our community.“

To place a 
memoriam in the 
Times Free Press,  

please call 
781-485-0588

For Advertising Rates, Call 617-884-2416

336 Chelsea St., East Boston
617-567-0910 | www.magrathfuneralhome.com

OBITUARIES
All obituaries and death 

notices will be at a cost of 
$150.00 per paper. 

Includes photo.No word Limit. 
Please send to 

obits@reverejournal.com
or call 781-485-0588

Birthday Remembrance
Rosemarie Y. (Mona) Leone

Dec. 23rd, 1935 — Dec. 23rd, 2024
Another Birthday year has come where 
we’re not able to celebrate your birthday 
with you. The days, years, minutes get 

harder and harder without you, 
but you are at peace, and knowing

   that gives us all some relief.
We miss your beautiful smile, voice, but most 
of all your love, and nurture that you showed 

to each and everyone of us.  Since you left us, 
our lives changed and we will never be the same. Today is your 
birthday, and we’d give anything to kiss, hug and celebrate with 

you. You will always be in our hearts and prayers and hope 
your celebrating with your loved ones in Heaven. 

Ma, Happy Heavenly Birthday our Beautiful Angel

Rest Easy
We Miss and Love You Always! Your Loving Husband, 

Children, Grandchildren & Great-grandchildren

First Christmas 
in Heaven

Joseph Bertolino

You are So Loved 
and Missed

Children, Grandchildren 
& Great Grandchildren

Precious and shared memories of the
past holidays and traditions with

our parents will always have a
special place emblazoned in our hearts…

May these memories and family traditions
give us comfort and warmth, not only

during the holidays, but also on
every day of our lives.

In Loving Memory 
 Christmas Remembrance

Mr. & Mrs. Domenico Lori
You will live in our hearts & thoughts forever with love,

Your son, Anthony

Remembering our parents 
during Christmastime…and every day…

H. Elaine 
Halkopoulos, Ed.D. 

“HP” 
July 3, 1935 - November 25, 2016

Missing you at Christmastime…
and every day…

Christmastime was always a special time 
for you -it was your favorite holiday.
Although we can’t exchange presents, 

your presence is always felt.
You loved to share the warmth of the 
season…you filled it with your love, 

kindness and generosity.
Your life was a giving and loving gift.

Your spirit will live on, not only on Christmas – 
it will live on with affection and love 
in our hearts, thoughts and prayers 

each and every day.

Love,
Tony

Christmas

Remembrance

Notice of Closed Waiting Lists 
Brandywyne Village will be closing its Waiting 

Lists for the 1, 2 and 3-bedroom Section 
8 affordable waitlists on January 31, 2025.  

Applications received until January 31, 2025, 
will be placed on the waitlist based on date 

and time of application receipt.  Applications 
received after January 31, 2025, will not be 

accepted.  Applications maybe be picked up in 
person from the Management Office located 
at 88 Brandywyne Drive, East Boston, MA 

02128 between 9:00a.m. – 5:00p.m.  You may 
also request an application by phone 617-569-
2255 TTY/TTD Relay #711 or email at info@

brandywynevillage.com.  For more information 
or for reasonable accommodations, contact 

Brandywyne Village at 617-569-2255 TTY/TTD 
Relay #711

White Stadium //  CONTINUED FROM PAGE 7
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LEGAL NOTICE

     

    
     
  


   
  
  


    
  
    
  
 

   
   
   


             
    
  


      
    
  


   
        
    
 

                
  
   


     
     
            


All real estate advertising in this  
newspaper is subject to the Federal 

Fair Housing Act of 1968, which 
makes it illegal to advertise any 
preference, limitation or discrimi-
nation based on race, color, reli-

gion, sex, handicap, familial status 
(number of children and or preg-
nancy), national origin, ancestry, 
age, marital status, or any inten-
tion to make any such preference, 

limitation or discrimination.
This newspaper will not knowingly 

accept any advertising for real 
estate that is in violation of the 
law. Our readers are hereby 

informed that all dwellings adver-
tising in this newspaper are avail-

able on an equal opportunity 
basis. To complain about discrimi-

nation call The Department of 
Housing and Urban Development 

“ HUD” toll-free at 1-800-669-
9777. For the N.E. area, call HUD 

at 617-565-5308. The toll free 
number for the hearing impaired 

is 1-800-927-9275.

FHAP AGENCIES &OTHER STATE/ 
LOCAL REFERRAL AGENCIES

To place a memoriam, please call 781-485-0588

Eastie'Eastie's s Professional Professional 
Service DirectoryService Directory

1 col. x  
2 inches
$120 for 
3 months

($10/wk)

1 col. x  
2 inches
$120 for 
3 months

($10/wk)

2 col. x 3 inch
$360.00 for 
3 Months 

TO ADVERTISE IN OUR SERVICE 
DIRECTORY PLEASE CALL 
781-485-0588 OR EMAIL 

DEB@REVEREJOURNAL.COM

JOHN J. 
RECCA 

PAINTING
Interior/Exterior 

Commercial/Residential

Fully Insured 
Quality Work

Reasonable Rates   
Free Estimates

reccapainting@hotmail.com

781-241-2454

HOME REPAIR & IMPROVEMENT

PAINTING ROOFING

1 col. x 
1 inch
$60.00

2 col. x 1 inch
$120.00 for 
3 Months 

($10.00 per week)

2 col. x 1 inch
$120.00 for 
3 Months 

($10.00 per week)

Nick 
D’Agostino
Professional 

Painter
Cell: 

617-270-3178
Fully Insured
Free Estimates

HOME
REPAIR?
Call AL COY
617-539-0489

Masonry &
Chimney Pointing,

Carpentry & Odd Jobs

We Clean
& Repair
Gutters

ELECTRICIAN

M
OONEY ELECTRIC LLC

Residential & 
Commercial

Fully Licensed & Insured

KEVIN MOONEY
781-799-1862

• Painting & Decor
• Light Carpentry
• Finish Carpentry

More than 
30 years experience

Call Dennis
781-307-0947

DH HANDYMAN

Joe Bertino OwnerJoe Bertino Owner
978-376-6661978-376-6661

Interior and Exterior PaintingInterior and Exterior Painting
Bertinopaintingcompany@gmail.com

Domenico
PAINTING

SMALL EXTERIOR        FULL INTERIOR
TOMMY 
DOMENICO 617-365-5451

Specializing in Home Renovations
Kitchen+Bath • Cabinets, Granite Counters •Doors+Window • Decks 

Enclosurer • Pavers + Blockwalls • Additions • Interior+Exterior Painting

ALL YOUR HOME OWNER NEEDS

PAINTING & REMODELING PAINTING & REMODELING 
SERVICESSERVICES

Call Don Falzarano
617-846-6553

LANDSCAPING

SONNY’S
IMMEDIATE

ROOFING
778811--224488--88229977

Residential - Commercial
All types of roofing & repairs
Painting & Carpentry
Licensed
Insured
Free estimates

sonnysimmediateservices.com

Delco Utilities, Inc.

BUCKET TRUCK SERVICES

P.O. Box 2111
Peabody, MA 01960

delcomail238@gmail.com

David F. Delaney | 617-803-3812
Al Peters | 781-258-9140ISMA CERTIFIED  FULLY INSURED

NO JOB TOO SMALL

MA #E32101

oB st ts oe nB

Roong & Masonry Corp.

(617) 377-0527

CHIMNEY REPAIRS / POINTING / LINED / CAPPED / REBUILT 
ROOF REPAIRS / REPLACEMENT • PAINTING • 

SIDING • FOUNDATIONS

Chimney 
Repair

New Roof

617-377-0527617-377-0527
75 Somerset Rd., Brookline, MA  02445

www.bestbostonroofingandmasonrycorp.com
masonrybestboston@gmail.com

Call or Email for FREE Estimate of your project

Siding

Foundations

20
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Roong & Masonry Corp.

(617) 377-0527

CHIMNEY REPAIRS / POINTING / LINED / CAPPED / REBUILT 
ROOF REPAIRS / REPLACEMENT • PAINTING • 

SIDING • FOUNDATIONS

Chimney 
Repair

New Roof

617-377-0527617-377-0527
75 Somerset Rd., Brookline, MA  02445

www.bestbostonroofingandmasonrycorp.com
masonrybestboston@gmail.com

Call or Email for FREE Estimate of your project

Siding

Foundations

20

oB st ts oe nB

Roong & Masonry Corp.

(617) 377-0527

CHIMNEY REPAIRS / POINTING / LINED / CAPPED / REBUILT 
ROOF REPAIRS / REPLACEMENT • PAINTING • 

SIDING • FOUNDATIONS

Chimney 
Repair

New Roof

617-377-0527617-377-0527
75 Somerset Rd., Brookline, MA  02445

www.bestbostonroofingandmasonrycorp.com
masonrybestboston@gmail.com

Call or Email for FREE Estimate of your project

Siding

Foundations

20

Chimney Repairs
Gutters

Carpentry
Roof Repairs
Replacement

Painting • Siding
Foundations

617-377-0527
Call for a FREE Estimate!

CLEANING 
SERVICES CONTRACTOR

L. P.
CONTRACTING

LUIGI:
(617) 846-0142

FREE ESTIMATES
… LICENSED …

INSURED

Building & Remodeling

Kitchen ✧ Bathroom
Additions ✧ Porches

Replacement windows
Garages ✧ Decks
Siding - All Types

Spartan 
Cleaning 
ServiCe

Since 1978

COMMERCIAL  
RESIDENTIAL

CARPET AND UPHOLSTERY
CLEANING

Satisfaction Guaranteed
Call

617-593-4532
617-567-2926

Removes Dirt • Cleans • Deodorizes
Complete Office Cleaning

• Revere • Everett • Winthrop • Lynn • East Boston • Chelsea • Charlestown 

Independent Newspaper Group

Classified
More Than 100,000 Readers Each Week7 Communities

Classified REaL EstatE
Sales • Rentals
Land • Commercial
RECRuItmENt
Professional • Medical
General • Services

• Auto Sales • Yard Sales
• Miscellaneous

Call:
781-485-0588

Fax: 
781-485-1403Winthrop

EvErEtt

Lynn

rEvErE

ChELsEa

East 
Boston

CharLEstoWn

DEADLINES: For classified line 
ads, deadlines are Monday by 
4 p.m.
___________

SELLING YOUR AUTO? Call for our 
4 week special! Call 781-485-
0588.

APT FOR RENT

JEFFRIES POINT EB
1 Bdrm,
Near Piers Park,
Recently updated,
Deck, W/D, No Utilities, No Pets
Available 1/15/25
$1,800
Call 617-568-9626

LEGAL NOTICE

ZONING HEARING
The Zoning Commission 
of the City of Boston 
hereby gives notice, in 
accordance with Chapter 
665 of the Acts of 1956, 
as amended, that a 
virtual public hearing 
will be held on January 
8, 2025, at 9:15 A.M., 
in connection with Text 
Amendment Application 
No. 529, filed by the 
City of Boston Planning 
Department.  
Said amendment in-
cludes reformatting text 
and tables in Article 2, 
Article 8, and Article 26 
to make it easier to read 
the existing zoning rules 
and understand when 
they apply. Particularly, 
these updates clarify 
which land uses meet the 
Ground Floor Active Use 
Requirement in Squares 
+ Streets Districts by 
moving the list of Active 
Uses from the use table 
to a definition.  This 
amendment makes all 
the formatting changes 
needed to keep the zon-
ing consistent, as well as 
other small clarifications 
to make the Zoning Code 
more readable. This also 
includes changes to mi-
nor formatting in Article 
24, Article 53, and Article 
80. This is because these 
articles currently refer 

to the use categories 
from the Article 8 use 
table, and because this 
amendment makes for-
matting changes to these 
categories (by removing 
Active Uses as a section 
on the table) this change 
in formatting must be 
carried out through these 
Articles as well.
This meeting will only 
be held virtually and 
not in person.  You can 
participate in this meet-
ing by going to https://
bit.ly/BZCJan82025.  
A copy of the petition 
may be obtained from 
the Zoning Commission 
electronically, and you 
may also submit written 
comments or questions 
to zoningcommission@
boston.gov.
Interpreting services are 
available to communi-
cate information at this 
hearing.  If you require 
interpreting services, 
please contact the 
following:  zoningcom-
mission@boston.gov 
or 617-918-4308.  The 
meeting is scheduled for 
January 8, 2025.  Please 
request interpreting 
services no later than 
January 3, 2025.
For the Commission
Jeffrey M. Hampton
Executive Secretary

12/24/24
EB

LEGAL NOTICE
COMMONWEALTH 

OF MASSACHUSETTS
THE TRIAL COURT

PROBATE AND
FAMILY COURT

Suffolk Probate
And Family Court
24 New Chardon St.
Boston, MA 02114
(617)788-8300
CITATION ON 
PETITION FOR
FORMAL
ADJUDICATION
Docket No.
SU24P2676EA
Estate of:
George Patrick
Sullo
Date of Death:
05/07/2020
To all interested persons:
A Petition for Late and 
Limited Formal Testacy 
and/or Appointment has 
been filed by Linda H. 
Sullo of Ormond Beach, 
FL requesting that the 
Court enter a formal 
Decree and Order and 
for such other relief as 
requested in the Petition.
The Petitioner requests 
that: Linda H. Sullo of 
Ormond Beach, FL be 
appointed as Personal 
Representative(s) of said 
estate to serve on the 
bond in unsupervised 
administration.
IMPORTANT NOTICE	

You have the right to 

obtain a copy of the Pe-
tition from the Petitioner 
or at the Court. You have 
a right to object to this 
proceeding. To do so, you 
or your attorney must 
file a written appearance 
and objection at this 
Court before: 10:00 a.m. 
on the return day of 
01/10/2025.
This is NOT a hearing 
date, but a deadline by 
which you must file a 
written appearance and 
objection if you object 
to this proceeding. If 
you fail to file a timely 
written appearance and 
objection followed by an 
affidavit of objections 
within thirty (30) days 
of the return day, action 
may be taken without 
further notice to you.
UNSUPERVISED 
ADMINISTRATION UNDER 
THE MASSACHUSETTS 
UNIFORM PROBATE CODE 
(MUPC)
A Personal Representa-
tive appointed under the 
MUPC in an unsupervised 
administration is not 
required to file an inven-
tory or annual accounts 
with the Court. Persons 
interested in the estate 
are entitled to notice 
regarding the administra-
tion directly from the 
Personal Representative 
and may petition the 
Court in any matter 
relating to the estate, 

including the distribution 
of assets and expenses of 
administration.
WITNESS, Hon. Brian J. 
Dunn, First Justice of this 
Court.
Date: December 13, 2024
Stephanie L. Everett, Esq.
Register of Probate

12/24/24
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LEGAL NOTICE
COMMONWEALTH

OF MASSACHUSETTS
THE TRIAL COURT

PROBATE AND
FAMILY COURT

Suffolk Probate
And Family Court
24 New Chardon
Street
Boston,  MA 02114
(617)788-8300
CITATION ON
PETITION FOR
FORMAL 
ADJUDICATION
Docket No.
SU16P1806EA
Estate of:
Joseph C.
Rogowicz
Date of Death
07/17/2013
To all interested persons:
A Petition for S/A - For-
mal Adjudication of Intes-
tacy and Appointment of 
Personal Representative 
has been filed by Joseph 
J. Rogowicz of Rancho 
Cucamonga, CA request-
ing that the Court enter 

a formal Decree and 
Order and for such other 
relief as requested in the 
Petition.
The Petitioner requests 
that: Jopseh J. Rogowicz 
of Rancho Cucamonga, 
CA be appointed as Per-
sonal Representative(s) 
of said estate to serve on 
the bond in unsupervised 
administration.
IMPORTANT NOTICE
You have the right to 
obtain a copy of the Pe-
tition from the Petitioner 
or at the Court. You have 
a right to object to this 
proceeding. To do so, you 
or your attorney must 
file a written appearance 
and objection at this 
Court before: 10:00 a.m. 
on the return day of 
01/21/2025.
This is NOT a hearing 
date, but a deadline by 
which you must file a 
written appearance and 
objection if you object 
to this proceeding. If 
you fail to file a timely 
written appearance and 
objection followed by an 
affidavit of objections 
within thirty days (30) 
days of the return day, 
action may be taken 
without further notice 
to you.
UNSUPERVISED 
ADMINISTRATION UNDER 
THE MASSACHUSETTS 
UNIFORM PROBATE CODE 
(MUPC)

A Personal Representa-
tive appointed under the 
MUPC in an unsupervised 
ad ministration is not 
required to file an inven-
tory or annual accounts 
with the Court. Persons 
interested in the estate 
are entitled to notice 
regarding the administra-
tion directly from the 
Personal Representative 
and may petition the 
Court in any matter 
relating to the estate, 
including the distribution 
of assets and expenses of 
administration.
WITNESS, Hon. Brian J. 
Dunn, First Justice of this 
Court.
Date: December 16, 2024
Stephanie L. Everett, 
Esq.,
Register of Probate

12/24/24
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LEGAL NOTICE
COMMONWEALTH

OF MASSACHUSETTS
THE TRIAL COURT

PROBATE AND
FAMILY COURT

Suffolk Probate
And Family Court 
24 New Chardon St.
Boston, MA 02114
(617) 788-8300
CITATION ON
PETITION FOR
FORMAL 
ADJUDICATION
Docket No.

SU24P2463EA
Estate of:
Sheila N. Mullen
Date of Death:
02/24/20113
To all interested persons:
A Petition for Formal 
Probate of Will with 
Appointment of Personal 
Representative has been 
filed by Paul Mullen of 
Bedford, NH requesting 
that the Court enter 
a formal Decree and 
Order and for such other 
relief as requested in the 
Petition.
The Petitioner requests 
that: Paul Mullen of Bed-
ford, NH be appointed 
as Personal Representa-
tive(s) of said estate to 
serve Without Surety on 
the bond unsupervised 
administration.
IMPORTANT NOTICE
You have the right to 
obtain a copy of the Pe-
tition from the Petitioner 
or at the Court. You have 
a right to object to this 
proceeding. To do so, you 
or your attorney must 
file a written appearance 
and objection at this 
Court before: 10:00 a.m. 
on the return day of 
01/02/2025.
This is NOT a hearing 
date, but a deadline by 
which you must file a 
written appearance and 
objection if you object 
to this proceeding. If 
you fail to file a timely 

written appearance and 
objection followed by an 
affidavit of objections 
within thirty days (30) 
days of the return day, 
action may be taken 
without further notice 
to you.
UNSUPERVISED 
ADMINISTRATION UNDER 
THE MASSACHUSETTS 
UNIFORM PROBATE CODE 
(MUPC)
A Personal Representa-
tive appointed under the 
MUPC in an unsupervised 
ad ministration is not 
required to file an inven-
tory or annual accounts 
with the Court. Persons 
interested in the estate 
are entitled to notice 
regarding the administra-
tion directly from the 
Personal Representative 
and may petition the 
Court in any matter 
relating to the estate, 
including the distribution 
of assets and expenses of 
administration.
WITNESS, Hon. Brian J. 
Dunn, First Justice of this 
Court.
Date: November 21, 2024
Stephanie L. Everett,Esq.
Register of Probate

12/24/24
EB
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Clients and Customers 
are just a click away! 

$30000 per month
 per site 

Extend your Business’s reach 
with Online Advertising!

AD SIZE
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So many reasons to

Get on Board.

Last Fall

Today

Last fall, our MBTA map showed more than 200 slow zones across all our subway lines. Today? It’s the way our 
system map should look – free of slow zones and ready to deliver smoother, faster, and safer rides for you. And 
now even when new slow zones do pop up occasionally, we are committed to removing them within 30 days. 
This milestone is thanks to months of tireless eff ort by our teams and the patience and support of our riders. 

While there’s still more to come in 2025, this marks a signifi cant leap toward a better MBTA experience for everyone.

THE WAY OUR SYSTEM MAP 
SHOULD LOOK
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